
 

 
 

 
 

27 August 2020 
Jo Gemini-Smithe 

Via www.whatdotheyknow.com 
 

Ref: IC-51818-P6F7 

 

 
Dear Jo Gemini-Smithe, 

 
We write in response to your recent request for information, which we 

received on 13 August 2020. We are now in a position to provide a 

response.  
  

We have dealt with your request in accordance with your ‘right to know’ 
under section 1(1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA). 

   
Request 

 
Please provide the DPIA that was undertaken on authorising that 

Elizabeth Denham may process personal data whilst based in Canada. 
 

If a DPIA has not been undertaken, please provide the documented 
reasons as to why not. 

 
Response  
 

We can confirm that we do not hold information in scope of your request. 

 
If it is of interest to you, we have provided guidance about the 

circumstances where a data protection impact assessment (DPIA) is 
required or should be considered on our website. 

 
This concludes our response to your request. 

 
Review Procedure 

  
If you are dissatisfied with this response and wish to request a review of 

our decision or make a complaint about how your request has been 
handled you can write to the Information Access Team at the address 

below or e-mail accessicoinformation@ico.org.uk.  
 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to us within 40 

working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request 

http://www.whatdotheyknow.com/
https://ico.org.uk/for-organisations/guide-to-data-protection/guide-to-the-general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/accountability-and-governance/data-protection-impact-assessments/
mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxx.xxx.xx


received after this time will only be considered at the discretion of the 
Commissioner. 

  
If having exhausted the review process you are not content that your 

request or review has been dealt with correctly, you have a further right 
of appeal to this office in our capacity as the statutory complaint handler 

under the legislation. To make such an application, please write to our 
Customer Contact Team at the address given or visit our website if you 

wish to make a complaint under the Freedom of Information Act. 
  

A copy of our review procedure can be accessed from our website. 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

Shannon Keith 
Senior Information Access Officer, Risk and Governance Department 

Corporate Strategy and Planning Service 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 

5AF 

T. 0330 313 1636  F. 01625 524510  ico.org.uk  twitter.com/iconews 
 

For information about what we do with personal data see our privacy notice.  

Please consider the environment before printing this email 
 

 

https://ico.org.uk/media/1883/ico-review-procedure.pdf
http://ico.org.uk/
https://twitter.com/iconews
https://ico.org.uk/global/privacy-notice/

